Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel at 7.45pm 

                                  on Wednesday 16 January 2013
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Linda Edwards, Nigel White, Martin Dickens, Mike Hedley and Geoff Collen 

Also present were Christine Smith (clerk) and one member of the public
65. Welcome – the Chairman welcomed those present 

66. Apologies – Apologies were received and accepted from District Councillor William Kemp  
67. Declarations of interest – Cllr Geoff Collen declared a non-pecuniary interest in Planning Correspondence a (Norton Subcourse Quarry)
68. Previous Minutes – the minutes of a meeting held Wednesday 21 November 2012 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
69. Planning Decisions – none received
70. Planning Applications – the following applications required a response before the meeting.  The clerk was delegated authority to respond with the council’s views:
a) 2012/ British Sugar, Cantley, Norwich – proposed installation of two new evaporators plus associated pipework and pumps constructed off a new reinforced concrete piled foundation block - this application required a response before the meeting.  The clerk was delegated authority to respond with the council’s views:  APPROVE

b) 2012/2284 – Beck Cottage, The Street, Norton Subcourse – proposed two storey side extension - APPROVE
71. Planning Correspondence – the following items were considered by the council:
a) a) Norton Subcourse Quarry, Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse – retrospective variation of condition 2 of planning permission C/7/2010/7017 to amend site layout - NOTED

72. Finance – the following items were considered:
a) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for December 2012 and January 2013 at £15.00 per month) - AGREED

b) Payment of the clerk’s salary for the third quarter of 2012/13 was NOTED
c) Payment of PAYE on item (b) above was NOTED

d) Payment of invoice from C.G. Cook for £86.40 for Newsletter production (March to December 2012, excluding August) was AGREED

e) The budget for year to date was reviewed and APPROVED

f) The precept requirement for 2013/14 was reconsidered in light of Government changes to Council Tax Benefit funding and was AGREED at £1,803 10, to give a charge to parishioners unchanged from the previous year
The meeting was adjourned for public participation at 8.05pm and reconvened at 8.10pm
73. Chairman’s Report – the Chairman reported on problems with damp at the Methodist Chapel
74. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Linda Edwards reported that new residents would shortly be moving into a house in The Street.  Cllr Mike Hedley reported that a car had been damaged by potholes in Heckingham.  Cllr Martin Dickens again reported a large deep pothole near The Beck: the clerk would again report this to the County Council.
75. District and County Councillors Reports – No reports
76. Community Transport - It was NOTED that the grant application for the Beccles and Bungay Community Transport Scheme, as discussed at the November 2012 meeting, had been unsuccessful and so the expansion of the scheme to the Loddon area would not be going ahead unless alternative funding could be found.
77. Correspondence – correspondence, as previously circulated, was NOTED.  
78. Next Meeting – the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 27 March 2013
79. Close – the meeting closed at 8.28pm             







     Signed…………………………………


 Date……………………………………


PAGE  
274
NSPC 2013 1 Minutes


